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DISPOSITION: EXTENSION GRANTED THROUGH OCTOBER 31, 2024 

 

On April 30, 2024, Portland General Electric (PGE) filed a motion for extension of time 

to file its proposed tariff changes for new large load connections, currently due May 1, 

2024. PGE states that it has come to an understanding with Commission Staff regarding 

PGE actions and expectations in developing a proposal in this docket, including the 

scheduling of a workshop. I note that unless otherwise requested by the parties, I consider 

this proposed workshop to be Staff led, not a Commission workshop.  

 

PGE communicated that it would seek relief to the Alliance of Western Energy 

Consumers (AWEC), and the Oregon Citizens’ Utility Board (CUB). The company 

represents that AWEC does not oppose the motion and that CUB has not responded.  

 

Given the detailed understandings outlined in PGE’s request, reflecting consensus on 

process between Staff and PGE, I grant the motion on an expedited basis. The deadline to 

file the proposed tariffs is changed from May 1, 2024 to October 31, 2024. 

 

Dated this 30th day of April, 2024, at Salem, Oregon. 

 

 _________________________________ 

Nolan Moser 

Chief Administrative Law Judge 

   

 

 

 

 

 


